May 11, 2011
TO:

Hon. Domenic M. Recchia, Jr. 


Chair, Finance Committee



Members of the Finance Committee

FROM:
Anthony Brito, Finance Division

RE:
Finance Committee Agenda of May 11, 2011-Resolution approving a tax exemption for one preconsidered Land Use Item (Council District 3).

HPD has submitted a request to the Council to approve a property tax exemption for the following property: Clinton Commons 533-543 West 52nd Street located in Speaker Quinn’s District.
Clinton Commons will consist of one building that will provide 102 units of affordable cooperative housing.  This project will be developed under HPD’s Multifamily Homeownership Program, where sponsors purchase City-owned land or vacant buildings and construct or rehabilitate multifamily buildings in order to create affordable cooperative housing or condominium housing.  The sponsor chosen to develop the project, West 52nd Affordable Developers Housing Development Fund Corporation, will finance the development with private financing and public subsidies from HPD, the New York City Housing Development Corporation, the State of New York and the federal government. In order to keep the project financially viable and provide affordable housing, HPD is requesting an exemption from real property taxes pursuant to Section 577 of the Private Housing Finance Law.  The value of the tax exemption is projected to be $357,507 in the first year of the exemption and $26.9 million over the 40-year length of the exemption.
This item has the approval of Speaker Quinn.   
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